

Real Estate Appraiser Licensure and Certification Board

402 West ashington Street, Room W072 Indianapolis, Indiana 46204 Telephone: (317) 234-3009 Fax: (317) 233-4236

Website: www.PLA.IN.gov

Governor Mitchell E. Daniels, Jr.

April 18, 2008

The Appraisal Subcommittee 2000 K Street NW Suite 310

Dear Ms. Gibbs:

We are in receipt of your letter dated February 27, 2008. The Board considered the information and options you outlined during their March 13, 2008 meeting. The Board has decided to send the courses in question to the Appraisal Qualifications Board for further guidance.

The Board has been informed by their Advisory Council and the Chief Legal Counsel for the Indiana Professional Licensing Agency that we may not have the statutory authority to take certain steps outlined in your letter should the courses be determined to be AQB non-compliant. Therefore, we will be seeking and Advisory Opinion from the Indiana Attorney General.

Enclosed with this letter you will find our letter to the Appraisal Qualifications Board.

Sincerely.

Nicholas W. Rhoad Board Director Real Estate Appraiser Licensure and Certification Board